Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:45 AM
April 15, 2021
PRESENT: Rebecca Blakenbaker, Valencia Jones, Van Erikson, Arlene Gould, Payne Williams, Jill Leo, Sharon Gahagan, 
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Jessica Broadway, CPA; Corey Poole, NPJ; Hannah Richardson, Natchitoches Times; Carrie Mardorf, NPS; Amy Lee, CRNHA; Maggie Matuschka, Nat. Chamber,  
CALL TO ORDER: Van Erikson called the meeting to order. The commission review the minutes from the March 18, 2021 Full Commission Meeting. Motion to accept the minutes from the March 18, 2021 Full Commission Meeting was made by Sharon Gahagan and 2nd by Valencia Jones. All approved, motion passes. 
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Payne Williams, discussion on the financial statement as of March 31, 2021. Our balance as of March 31, 2021 is $313,225.62. Check register for March is $57,513.00. Motion to approve the March 31, 2021 financial statement made by Rebecca Blakenbaker and 2nd by Arlene Gould. All approved, motion passes. All approved, motion passes.
OLD BUSINESS: 
 N/A
NEW BUSINESS:  
Payne Williams discussed the 2021-2022 budget. Payne stated that with COVID19 a majority of the events were not able to take place. We are going to have a carryover amount for the next budget. Payne stated that we will have a better idea on what that will be for next month’s meeting. The executive committee’s ideas is to go forward with a similar budget as we have done in the past. We will propose a similar budget as we have done for the past two years in the hopes that the events will occur this year. We will also bring back the façade grants, this is something the commission did where commercial entities that had contributing structures in the historic district were able to apply for these grants. This would include painting, certain work to the outside structure, etc. All projects would have to be approved by the Nat. Historic District Commission for us to be able to fund it. We are thinking of taking $10,000 out of special projects and put into a separate line item that will be matched by the Cane River National Heritage Area. There will be an application process, a committee will be formed, etc.  Please reach out to Payne Williams if you have any suggestions, requests, ideas for budget items and we will present a proposed budget for the May meeting and we will vote on the budget in the June meeting.
Van Erikson updated the commission on NSU. The perspective numbers look great for incoming freshman, admission is 14% higher than last year.  Freshman Connection dates are May 20-21, May 27-28, June 3, July 8-9 and they may add another session based on capacity. Summer Cheer Camps are set for June 6-9 and June 13-16.  Boys and Girls State and LASC will be virtual camps this year. Baseball and Softball and Track and Field seasons are still going on.

Jill Leo gave a report on behalf of the Natchitoches Historic Foundation. They are having their membership event at the Roque House on Sunday, May 2 from 5-7 pm, letters will be mailed out. The renovation of the Roque House is moving forward. 
Jill Leo gave an update on HDBA and Main Street. Jill gave an overview of downtown events. They have several free concerts on the riverbank this weekend. This Friday NSU Steel Band will be performing at 6:30 pm. On Saturday at 6:30 pm Benton High School will be performing. April 27th the NSU Symphony will be performing on the riverbank. On May 2 the British Brass Band will be performing in the afternoon. City Wide Clean Up on Earth Day on April 22 from 9-11 am, all volunteers are welcome. May 7-8 is Sale on the Trail. April 24 will start the Farmers Market – July 31. May 22 will be the Jazz & R/B Festival. June 18 the Lady Anglers Bass Tournament is scheduled. June 23-26 will be the LA Sports Hall of Fame weekend. The summer reading program by the Natchitoches Parish Library will have various dates each week in June and July on the riverbank (Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday from 9-11:30 am). June 25 & August 27 will be the Friday night riverbank concerts that coincide with the LA Sports Hall of Fame Induction activities. May 8, 15, 22, 29 are LASHOF Lecture Series hosted at the museum. Jill stated that they are working on events for July downtown, the July 4th fireworks will be on July 3. They are looking at having live music every Saturday night in July on the downtown riverbank. 
Arlene Gould gave an update for the Tourist Commission. Sale on the Trail will be May 7-8. Melrose Arts and Crafts Festival is April 17-18. May 2-8 is National Travel & Tourism Week and they are working on some ideas for that week. They will have a small celebration on May 7 at Fort St. Jean Baptiste at 2pm.  Kelli is working with Hannah on the community wide clean up on May 3. In November the LACVB will have their annual state wide meeting in Natchitoches, all tourism directors from across the state will be here. They have two important FAM tours scheduled for the last quarter of 2021. In March the visitors to Natchitoches came from 28 different states. 
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA. Docent Tours are going well. Fort Jesup State Historic Site is hosting a Mother Daughter Historic Tea on the Sale on the Trail weekend, its $10 per person. The Choctaw-Apache Spring Powwow is the last weekend in April at Toledo Bend, free and open to the public. 

Carrie Mardorf gave an update on NPS. On April 17 they are hosting a night photography workshop. Next Friday, April 23, they are participating in the lunchtime lagniappe at the LASHOF museum. They will discuss how they moved over ½ million objects into their new facility, they will talk about this plus lots more. April 17-24 is National Park Week, the National Park Services is launching their new app and all 400 parks are part of the app. They started a #TrainDepotTuesday series on social media to prepare for the depot project. Each week they address a different section of the depot and what it will be used for. They have a contractor that will do some facilitated community meetings, to get community input on the interpretive exhibits that are going into the depot. When they have the dates for the community meetings, they will send out press releases to alert the community. They are working with the Hertzog family about acquiring the main house at Magnolia Plantation, thank you to all who sent letters of support to your congressman state and local. 
Maggie Matuschkta gave a report for the Natchitoches Area Chamber of Commerce.  Home & Garden Expo had 300 attendees and 30 vendors at this year’s event. CRAVE will be on April 29, over a dozen teams are registered. 
Corey Poole with NPJ did not have a report. 

Hannah Richardson with the Natchitoches Times did not have a report. 
Valencia Jones discussed Jazz Festival. The event is May 22 on the downtown riverbank. Van stated that Carrie gave Rodney Harrington the grant application for NHDDC and he asked for Val to follow up with him. To make sure we have the form completely filled out to receive their funding. 

Van Erikson stated that this will be our last virtual meeting. We will go back to in person meetings now that cases are going down and people are getting vaccinated. We can still adhere to social distancing. The next full commission meeting will be on Thursday, May 20 at the City Hall Chambers.
Van Erikson stated to have all members complete the 2021 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.
Van Erikson stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
